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3 August 2011
Dear Sir

London Borough of Haringey – Core Strategy 

I am writing to you following your recent examination in public of the London Borough of Haringey’s Core Strategy and in particular to respectfully draw to your attention the unreliability of the North London Waste Plan and its supporting evidence as a basis for some of Haringey’s core strategy policies (NLWP).

I am mindful that it is not within your remit to consider the NLWP but as Haringey has based its CS on it (especially relying upon it and its supporting evidence for its waste strategy) I believe it is reasonable to provide you with some recent evidence about its unreliability which may not otherwise be available to you when considering Haringey’s Core Strategy.

Following the completion of the public hearings, Haringey published a revised document on waste. This deals in particular with the identification of suitable sites for the management of waste. Haringey repeatedly refers to the North London Waste Plan and its comprehensive evidence base and more alarmingly, states that it has delegated its detailed policies on sustainable waste management site identification to the North London Waste Plan.  See paragraphs xii, 14.3 below, and 14.4.

At para 14.3 of  Haringey’s Waste Management CS Update 18 July 2011  they state that “In line with the suggested approach by the London Plan of joint waste plan development, Haringey has delegated detailed site identification to the North London Waste Plan, a 7 borough joint waste plan. SP6 is strategic policy which links the CS with the NLWP. The NLWP has detailed policies and a comprehensive evidence base which addresses the requirements of the London Plan.” 

Haringey has repeatedly referred to, and has in my view, unreasonably relied upon, the North London Waste Plan (NLWP) and its supporting evidence for development of their core strategy. 

The NLWP has yet to be examined in public but having read it and its supporting evidence in some detail I believe it is unsound for the reasons I have referred to below.  The closing date for objections to the NLWP was 8 July and therefore it is now possible to take a view as to the potential soundness of that plan from the various objections submitted.

I also believe that Haringey’s re-designation of the Friern Barnet former Sewage Works was not supported by sound evidence, on the contrary, the Atkins report on employment urged Haringey to strongly protect existing employment sites. Haringey provided no sound supporting contradictory evidence to outweigh Atkins. The basis for redesignation seems therefore to be related to the NLWP which identifies this site for a waste plant rather than based on any sound evidence.

The reason I believe that the NLWP and its supporting evidence is unsound is laid out in the attached copy of my objections to the NLWP. The sustainability appraisal submission statement for the NLWP, which is supposed to be independent, was prepared by Mouchel, the same company that prepared the supporting evidence.

In view of the above I would ask that you consider not approving those parts of the Haringey Core Strategy that rely upon the NLWP and its supporting evidence for adoption on the grounds of unsoundness, or alternatively,  you may consider referring them back as premature and not appropriate for adoption at this time. 
I should be grateful for an acknowledgement of receipt of this letter.

Kind regards

Evelyn Ryan
